



Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue, Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7

From:	Tawanis Testart	Fax:	1(867)766-7074
	a/Environmental Assessment Officer	Phone:	1(867) 766-7062
Date:	August 3, 2007	Pages:	4 incl cover
То:	Lee Thom	Fax:	
	Dehcho First Nations	CC:	
Re:	Notification of Environmental Assessment		

NOTES:

RE: EA00708-001 Selwyn Resources, Mineral Exploration at Howard's Pass

Dear Ms Thom:

I've attached the notification for this assessment that was sent out on June 18, 2007 and the most recent correspondence with the developer. Further information can be found on our online registry at www.mveirb.nt.ca/registry or by contacting me at the number listed above.

Please don't hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Regards,

Tawanis Testart a/ Environmental Assessment Officer

This transmission may contain information that is confidential and privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the addressee and is protected by legislation. If you have received this fax transmission in error, please call (867) 766-7050 (collect) and destroy any pages received. Thank you.



Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Our File:

EA0708-001

June 18, 2007

To Distribution List:

Re: Notice of Referral to Environmental Assessment – Selwyn Resources, Mineral Exploration at Howard's Pass (Selwyn Project)

NB: Selwyn Resources, Ltd. recently change its name from Pacifica Resources, Ltd.

You are hereby notified that Selwyn Resources' Land Use Permit application (S07C-003) for mineral exploration in the Howard's Pass area has been referred to Environmental Assessment (EA), pursuant to section 126(2)(b) of the *Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act*. The project was referred by the Sahtu Secretariat Incorporated.

The project is a five-year, lead-zinc mineral exploration drill program, proposed over 24 week periods per summer season. The program is located in the Howard's Pass area, adjacent to the NWT/Yukon border and 330 km southwest of Tulita, NWT.

As per the requirements of MVRMA s.118(1), no license, permit or other authorization required under territorial or federal law for the undertaking of this development can be issued. The Review Board will create a public registry for this file, where all pertinent information will be held. The public registry will be available online at www.mveirb.nt.ca/registry. Details of the assessment process are described in the Review Board's Guidelines for Environmental Impact Assessment, available online at www.mveirb.nt.ca. Information on past EAs is available on the same site.

Attached to this letter you will find a distribution list confirmation form. If you wish to remain on the distribution list for this EA, please complete the form and return to me no later than July 6, 2007. Please do not hesitate to contact me at any time with questions or concerns. I can be reached at (867) 766-7050 or ttestart@myeirb.nt.ca.

Sincerely,

Tawanis Testart a/Environmental Assessment Officer



Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

EA0708-001 Selwyn Resources (formerly Pacifica) – Howard's Pass project, Distribution List Confirmation

If your organization wants to remain on the distribution list for the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board's Environmental Assessment, please send this form to Tawanis Testart at the MVEIRB by July 6, 2007.

ttestart@mveirb.nt.ca

Fax: (867) 766-7074 Tel.: (867) 766-7050

Organization	
Contact Person	
Mailing Address	
Telephone Number	
Fax Number	
E-mail address	
Correspondence preference (fax or e-mail)	Please note that this assessment may generate considerable amounts of paper. If you select fax as preferred mode you will receive all correspondence via fax. We will send all correspondence via e-mail unless otherwise instructed. If you prefer fax transmissions, check here []

From: Justin Himmelright [jhimmelright@selwynresources.com]

Sent: July 31, 2007 4:22 PM

To: Tawanis Testart

Subject: RE: Postponement of EA Scoping

Hello Tawanis,

In place of a letter as mentioned below, please accept this email as our notice requesting a short postponement of activity on this EA. The company is currently completing substantive exploration and environmental baseline work on our project in the Yukon and as such has limited capacity to contribute to the EA process at this time. We will be more able to participate in the EA process later in the year as the exploration season wraps up. We will be in touch with you regarding possible available dates in September and October.

Regards, Justin Himmelright

From: Tawanis Testart [mailto:ttestart@mveirb.nt.ca]

Sent: Monday, July 16, 2007 8:54 AM

To: Justin Himmelright

Subject: Postponement of EA Scoping

Hi Justin,

Unfortunately, I won't be able to talk to anyone in the community land corp. until the middle of this week as they're out of town. In the meantime, I think it would be helpful if you could write a letter asking us to postpone activities until September and stating why Selwyn requires the extra time. I can then put the letter on the record, and all parties to this EA will have access to it. I think this will help to maintain open communication between all parties.

Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns,

Regards,

Tawanis Testart